
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ENROLLMENT SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY 

JANUARY 10, 2023 – 6:00 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: Nicole McGillicuddy, Danelle Person, Sarah Haynes, Chairperson 

 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:  Superintendent Andrew Gonzalez, James Apicelli, LMHS Principal, 

Valerie Belles, Business Manager  

  

I. Call to Order 

N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. 

 

II. Subcommittee Goals 

1. Status of sending towns – Norwich (not interested), Columbia (bringing to Board if we 

can become a choice school), Lisbon (already in), Sprague (will only provide transportation 

for reg. ed kids if there are Ag kids going so they can use one bus), Windham (no response), 

Canterbury (have not reached out yet). 

2. Full day pre-school – Superintendent Gonzalez had conversations with Killingly and 

EASTCONN. We are still in need of gathering more info., specifically on charging tuition, 

administration, and interest among the community. 

3. Alternative High School – we will continue to gather info., specifically the location of the 

school. 

 

III. Status of current classroom sizes 

The average number of students in all classes K-8 is under 20. The current first grade has the 

smallest amount of students at 55. Superintendent Gonzalez will continue to advocate for 

small class sizes in grades K and 1. 

 

IV. Ongoing recruiting efforts 

J. Apicelli reported on the ASTE Program application deadline (Jan. 13). He also reported 

on outside towns sending students for tours/shadowing, and the need to integrate both LMS 

and Lyman students to promote interest in attending Lyman. 

 

V. Adjournment 

N. McGillicuddy adjourned the meeting at 6:32 p.m. 

 

 

Submitted by, 

Nicole McGillicuddy, Subcommittee Chair 
 


